
 
 

                          
Franklin City Council Agenda 

    August 28, 2023  
Council Chambers 

207 West Second Avenue 
Franklin, Virginia 23851 

 
6:00 P.M.  

Work session to discuss various amendments to the City of Franklin Zoning Ordinance.  
  

7:00 P.M.  
Regular Meeting 

CALL TO ORDER. . . . . .  . MAYOR ROBERT L. CUTCHINS 
PLEASE TURN OFF CELL PHONES. . . .  MAYOR ROBERT L. CUTCHINS 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
CITIZEN’S TIME   
AMENDMENTS TO AGENDA 
 

1. CONSENT AGENDA: 
A. Approval of August 14, 2023 minutes  

 
2. OLD/ NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Public Hearing Food Truck Ordinance 
B. Public Hearing Comprehensive Zoning Amendments 
C. Alley Abandonment – Norfleet Street 
D. Paper Street Abandonment- Commerce Park Road  
E. City Manager’s Report 

 
3. COUNCIL/STAFF REPORTS ON BOARDS/COMMISSIONS 

 
4. CLOSED SESSION 

I move that the City of Franklin, Virginia City Council adjourn into a closed meeting pursuant to Virginia 
Code Section 2.2-3711-A-1, 1. discussion of appointments to boards and commissions, and discussion of 
performance of employees of the public body to discuss the following subject or subjects:, Industrial 
Development Authority, HRPDC Community Advisory Committee, Community Services Board of Zoning 
Appeals, Blackwater Regional Library Board, Southview Cemetery Advisory Committee, Historic 
Preservation Commission, Beautification Commission.   

2.2-3711-A-8 . Consultation with legal counsel employed or retained by a public body regarding specific 
legal matters requiring the provision of legal advice by such counsel. specifically related to the City of 
Franklin Zoning Ordinance. 

2.2-37-11-8 and 2.2-3711-A-29 Consultation with legal counsel employed or retained by a public body 
regarding specific legal matters requiring the provision of legal advice by such counsel and discussion of the 



award of a public contract involving the expenditure of public funds, including interviews of bidders or 
offerors, and discussion of the terms or scope of such contract, where discussion in an open session would 
adversely affect the bargaining position or negotiating strategy of the public body specifically related to the 
procurement of a third party consultant for an administrative investigation.   

 

Motion Upon Returning to Open Session- I move that the City of Franklin, Virginia City Council certify 
that, to the best of each member’s knowledge, (i) only public business matters lawfully exempted from open 
meeting requirements by Virginia law were discussed in the closed meeting held on August 28, 2023, 
meeting were heard, discussed or considered by the City of Franklin, Virginia City Council; and (iii) no 
action was taken in closed meeting regarding the items discussed. 

 
5. ADJOURNMENT 

 



 

REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES | August 14, 2023 

Regular City Council Meeting Minutes August 14, 2023  

Call to order 

The Franklin City Council held a regular City Council meeting on August 14, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
City Council Chambers located at 207 West Second Avenue, Franklin, Virginia 23851.  

Council Members in Attendance: Wynndolyn Copeland, Vice-Mayor; Councilman Linwood Johnson; 
Councilwoman Jessica Banks; Councilman Mark Kitchen; Councilman Gregory McLemore. 

Council Members not in Attendance: Mayor Robert “Bobby” Cutchins, Councilman Ray Smith.  

Staff in Attendance: Amanda Jarratt, City Manager; A’Risha Jones, Executive Assistant, recording 
minutes.  

Other Staff in Attendance: Robert Porti, Deputy Chief of Police; Rachel Trollinger, Director of Finance; 
Carlee Gurskiy, Director of Community Development; Chad Edwards, Director of Public Works; 
Matthew Jezierski, Director of IT; Sarah Rexrode, Director of Social Services; Dinah Babb, Treasurer; 
Sammara Green, Director of Parks & Recreation; Selenia Boone, Commissioner of Revenue.   

Citizen’s Time 

Mr. Ricky Sykes of 401 Morton Street, Franklin, Virginia, wanted to bring to Council’s 
attention him witnessing a political stunt during the tragic shooting that occurred this week. Mr. Sykes 
spoke about issues with political signs left up during the General Election and Democratic signs being 
removed from City properties.  

Amendments to Agenda 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland stated that due to the City Attorney being out due to illness, 
entertained a motion to amend the agenda to remove the Closed Session. Councilman Linwood 
Johnson made a motion to amend the agenda to remove the Closed Session with a second from 
Councilman Mark Kitchen.  

The motion carried the vote 5-0 

The vote was as follows:  

Councilman Linwood Johnson   Aye 

Councilman Mark Kitchen   Aye 

Councilwoman Jessica Banks   Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland  Aye 

Mayor Bobby Cutchins    Absent 

Councilman Ray Smith    Absent 
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Councilman Gregory McLemore  Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland stated the motion carried 

Consent Agenda: 

A. Approval of July 24, 2023 Meeting Minutes 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland asked if there were any corrections or additions for the July 24, 2023 
meeting minutes. Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland entertained a motion to approve the July 24, 2023 
meeting minutes as presented. Councilman Linwood Johnson made a motion to approve the July 24, 
2023 meeting minutes with a second from Councilman Mark Kitchen.  

The motion carried the vote 5-0 

The vote was as follows:  

Councilman Linwood Johnson   Aye 

Councilman Mark Kitchen   Aye 

Councilwoman Jessica Banks   Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland  Aye 

Mayor Bobby Cutchins    Absent 

Councilman Ray Smith    Absent 

Councilman Gregory McLemore  Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland stated the motion carried.  

B. Introduction of New Employees-Social Services 

City Manager Amanda Jarratt asked the City’s Director of Social Services Ms. Sarah Rexrode to come 
forward and introduce several of the new employees for the Department of Social Services.  

Ms. Sarah Rexrode introduced two new employees, Ms. Christy Bird, joined about two months ago as a 
Program Specialist. Ms. Bird is responsible for child care programs as well as SNAP and Medicaid. Ms. 
Bird is a resident of Franklin and lives in the community with her family and loves helping people. Ms. 
Destiny Banks was been with the City about a month, Ms. Banks graduated from Norfolk State in 
December of 2022 with a Bachelor of Social Work. Ms. Banks will be working in child protective 
services with the City and has a passion for helping the youth.  

City Council welcomed the new employees to the Department of Social Services and the City of 
Franklin.  

Financial Matters:  

A. Budget Amendment #2023-23 
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City Manager Amanda Jarratt asked Ms. Rachel Trollinger, Director of Finance to come forward.  

Ms. Rachel Trollinger stated be it resolved by the Council of the City of Franklin, Virginia that the 2022-
2023 City Budget is hereby amended to  

1. Reallocate appropriations within the General Fund for year-end spending;  
2. Recognize state funds received from Schools in FY23 for SPM and FHS roof projects and 

appropriate for use.  

  

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland entertained a motion to approve Budget Amendment 2023-23. 
Councilwoman Jessica Banks made a motion to approve Budget Amendment 2023-23 with a second 
from Councilman Mark Kitchen.  

The motion carried the vote 5-0 

The vote was as follows:  

Councilman Linwood Johnson   Aye 

Councilman Mark Kitchen   Aye 

Councilwoman Jessica Banks   Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland  Aye 

Mayor Bobby Cutchins    Absent 

Councilman Ray Smith    Absent 

Councilman Gregory McLemore  Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland affirmed the motion carried.  

Budget Amendment 2024-03 
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Ms. Rachel Trollinger stated be it resolved by the Council of the City of Franklin, Virginia that the 2023-
2024 City Budget is hereby amended to:  

1. Recognized revenue received for the Clean School Bus program and appropriate for use;  
2. Allocate 2022 Line of Credit Proceeds to DSS Building, Franklin JDR/District Court 

Design/Renovation and National Guard Armory Gym Design/Renovation for use; 
3. Carryover appropriation of Literary Loan for School Roof Projects for use;  
4. Recognize additional revenues from the State for Street Maintenance and to appropriate such 

revenue for use; and  
5. Recognize revenues from Franklin Southampton Charities and to appropriate such revenue for 

use; and  
6. Recognize Opioid Settlement Funds received and appropriate for use.  

 

 

Councilman Gregory McLemore asked about the Armory Gym Design/Renovation. Ms. Trollinger 
stated that the $700,000.00 is additional monies coming from the proceeds of the line of credit that 
will be divided among the projects.  

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland entertained a motion to approve Budget Amendment 2024-03. 
Councilman Mark Kitchen made a motion to approve Budget Amendment 2024-03 with a second from 
Councilman Linwood Johnson.  

The motion carried the vote 5-0 

The vote was as follows:  
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Councilman Linwood Johnson   Aye 

Councilman Mark Kitchen   Aye 

Councilwoman Jessica Banks   Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland  Aye 

Mayor Bobby Cutchins    Absent 

Councilman Ray Smith    Absent 

Councilman Gregory McLemore  Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland stated the motion carried.  

Old/New Business: 

A. Zeno Wellness Group Proposal  

City Manager Amanda Jarratt stated that several weeks ago representatives from Zeno Wellness Group 
set-up a meeting about a concept and an idea they would like to discuss and implement in the City of 
Franklin. There will need to be several additional meetings with staff that will need to be held, as we 
develop this concept. The representatives will present their current operation and a potential project for 
individuals with chemical dependency and substance addiction who are beginning recovery.  

Ms. PerCilla Zeno of Zeno Wellness stated her passion began when she lost her son to incomplete 
mental and substance recovery and homelessness. After her grief and pain this turned into the fight to 
aide communities in the fight for recovery be it mental health or substance. Zeno Wellness Group began 
in 2018 at the Franklin Southampton Economic Development. The proposal is to take tax lien homes 
and turning them into recovery properties. This not only provides vulnerable citizens with a stable 
environment to facilitate their rehabilitation but also revitalizes underutilized properties, potentially 
increasing neighborhood property values. Leveraging public-private partnerships, sponsorships, and 
potential grants, this initiatives can also create a sustainable financial model, generating revenue for 
further community investments. Strategies for the City to benefit financially are through land trust, tax 
incentives, public-private partnerships, community development grants, enhanced property values, job 
creation, fees from the organization, program sponsorships, and sale of rehabilitated homes. Ms. 
PerCilla looks forward to building a partnership with the City of Franklin.  

City Manager Amanda Jarratt stated that staff will be pulling together stakeholders from the 
Department of Social Services, Community Development, and other community agencies to meet with 
the Zeno Wellness Group, and come back to Council at a later day with a more strategic plan.  

No action taken at this time.  

B. VAACC-Vibes Proposed Mural Renderings  

City Manager Amanda Jarratt stated attached to Council packet are several mural renderings provided 
by Dr. Amelia Ross-Hammond, Founder and Chairman of the Virginia African American Cultural 
Center, Inc. in cooperation with VIBE out of Virginia Beach. They have asked for feedback on the 
preferred choice. VIBE representatives have been in touch with Ms. Carlee Gurskiy regarding any 
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zoning requirements, however, not aware of any specific building that has been chosen at this time. This 
would be no City funds expending for this project, it is a grant from the VIBE district. City Manager 
Amanda Jarratt deferred to Councilman Gregory McLemore for any additional information.  

Councilman Gregory McLemore stated this is continuation of the mural, VIBE was willing to donate to 
the City in correlation to the Juneteenth event. The VAACC is helping cities to expand their recognition 
of the accomplishments of African American people. Although, the VAACC and VIBE is paying for the 
mural, the City has to find a building to place the mural on.  

Councilman Mark Kitchen asked Councilman McLemore what the clinch fist symbolizes, Councilman 
McLemore stated that it represents strength and power to all the citizens. Councilman McLemore stated 
strength and power as we grow together as a nation and as a people, this being an options that was 
provided. Councilman McLemore prefers the “Unity in the Community” mural as a great option. Vice-
Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland agrees with Councilman McLemore, “Unity in the Community” as the 
option to choose. Councilwoman Jessica Banks asked Councilman McLemore if he is assisting with 
locating a building. Councilman Gregory McLemore stated that he went on the initial tour with VAACC, 
they would prefer either something entering the City or in a high visibility area. Some of the potential 
buildings they were looking into were Serve, the building next to Hardee’s, Rite Aide on Armory Drive 
(which has been done in Virginia Beach), and Johnson’s Funeral Home. None of the building owners 
were interested, Councilman McLemore stated he will take suggestions. Councilman Linwood Johnson 
stated that it’s a sad day to have to have this discussion, there are murals on a lot of buildings, and we 
are a “Unity in the Community,” We are all one and one City and works together regardless of 
background. Councilman Johnson hopes there will be success in this coming to pass.  

City Manager Amanda Jarratt will get with Dr. Amelia Ross-Hammond on submitting more proposed 
murals.  

C. City Manager’s Report  

City Manager Amanda Jarratt expressed on the behalf of the City our sympathies to the families with 
the recent tragic loss and thank the staff involved on the efforts to provide care to those that were 
needed. Amnesty week is this week Aug. 14th-18th on your regular trash day. There was an updated 
meeting today regarding the Armory project, there is already gotten an area of potential effects to HUD 
submitted. The historical resources analysis is scheduled to be submitted on August 18th and in the final 
steps of securing the architect. City Manager Jarratt stated that herself and Ms. Jones is working on a 
color coded spreadsheet that will outline the various projects that are going on and give you those 
timelines. Several events coming up, Third Thursday, the Cruise In and the Fall Festival coming up in 
September.  

General Updates  

• Staff continues to work on the various capital projects approved by City Council.  
o The staff committee for the Armory Project consists of Chad Edwards, Sammara 

Green, and Lin Darden. Carlee Gurskiy will also be involved. Camp Community College 
and other community partners will offer feedback throughout the design process. Staff 
has now participated in three webinars with HUD about our grant award. Kimley 
Horne has been hired to navigate the HUD Grant process as mentioned in the previous 
City Council meeting.  
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o The staff committee for the courthouse renovation project will consist of Chief Steve 
Patterson, Chad Edwards, and Lin Darden. The judges, Clerk of Court, and Sherriff’s 
Department in addition to other stakeholders will be consulted throughout the design 
process. The judges were not available on July 17th and are awaiting a date.   

o The staff committee met regarding Riverkwalk Park.  
 The kayak design is underway. Survey is complete for the kayak launch 

additional area. We will incorporate this into the site plans.  
 Kayaks launch design underway.  
 Flood study (no-rise study) underway. Not all bridge crossings requested from 

City are available. Awaiting completion of kayak launch to update.  
 At the moment we’re currently awaiting the final site plan and kayak launch 

design before we can move forward with the Joint Permit Application for the 
VMRC and Corps permits. Once we have the final design in hand, we can 
prepare the required impacts mapping and update details relating to the VMRC 
component of the application. It should take us around 2 weeks to finalize the 
application after the plans are received.  

• Staff continues to work with DHCD and Summit Engineering on the Laurel Street CDBG 
Grant. Client intake and income verifications have begun and contracts are about to be issued. 
There may be a funding shortage so the Management Team is investigating other sources of 
funds potentially including HOME Funds.  

• Staff continues to meet with regional partners to discuss next steps on the regional radio 
system as well as violence and crime prevention.  

• Staff continues to work with Court Services and out other locality partners for both short and 
long term solutions to the juvenile detention situation.  

• The Literary Loan process continues with Franklin City Public Schools. A new contractor has 
been selected to assist the schools. The project estimates originally provided are not accurate 
and the project is estimated to cost an additional $3million. We are working with the school 
system to phase the project and Davenport to develop a plan of finance. The Literary Loan was 
approved and we are working with our partners to complete the process.  

• City Council held a retreat on March 2nd. The following topics were discussed and will be 
worked on by staff:  

o Food Trucks 
 A draft of updated regulations is being drafted by staff for review by the 

Planning Commission and Franklin City Council.  
o Increased Code Enforcement 

 Staff is working on a demolition plan for the posted unsafe structures. We are 
putting a plan in place to prepare for high grass season. We are working with 
legal to draft updated ordinances for parking and vehicles.  

o Communication with Franklin City Public Schools 
 We held a joint meeting with Franklin City Public Schools on March 30th. 

Additional meetings are being scheduled to maintain communication.  
o Increased focus and investment in Public Safety 

 Additional positions are included in the FY24 budget. The updated radio 
system project is moving to Phase 2.  

o Historic District 
 Staff is reviewing the ordinance that is in place and providing a list of the 

individuals that need to be appoint. Staff is waiting on appointments from 
Franklin City Council.  
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o Youth 
 Working on updated youth programming and additional partnerships.  
 The College Drive park build was a success and is now open to the public. A 

variety of upcoming activities for youth are planned for the remainder of the 
summer.  

o Special Tax Districts 
 Under discussion and research ongoing.  

o Camp Community College Partnerships 
 Under discussion.  

o Improved Communication with the Public through various means 
 A review of the PEG Channel and necessary equipment purchases are 

underway. Staff is working to update City Clips. Staff is researching other best 
practices. An Instagram page has been created.  

Upcoming Community Events 

• Every Wednesday Franklin Cruise In  
• August 17th – Third Thursday Concert Series  
• October 3rd – National Night Out 
• September 29th & 30th - Fall Festival 
• October 21st – Trick or Trot 5k Run  
• December 1st – Holiday Parade  
• December 2nd – Elf Parade & Holiday Market  

Council/Staff Reports on Boards/Commissions: 

Councilman Linwood Johnson stated the Western Tidewater Regional Jail Board will be meeting.  

Adjournment 

Councilman Linwood Johnson made a motion to adjourn the August 14, 2023 City Council meeting 
with a second from Councilwoman Jessica Banks.  

The motion carried the vote 5-0 

The vote was as follows:  

Councilman Linwood Johnson   Aye 

Councilman Mark Kitchen   Aye 

Councilwoman Jessica Banks   Aye 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland  Aye 

Mayor Bobby Cutchins    Absent 

Councilman Ray Smith    Absent 

Councilman Gregory McLemore  Aye 



9 
 

 

REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES | August 14, 2023 

Vice-Mayor Wynndolyn Copeland stated the meeting stands adjourned.   

The August 14, 2023 City Council meeting was adjourned at 7:32 P.M.  

   
Mayor  Clerk to City Council  
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An Ordinance vacating alley located between Norfleet Street and Fontaine Street.  

 

THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF FRANKLIN, VIRGINIA ORDAINS AS FOLLOWS: 

WHEREAS, the alley intersecting Norfleet Street prior to Norfleet Street’s intersection 
with Fontaine Street, located within the jurisdictional limits of the City of Franklin, Virginia, (the 
“Alley”) is no longer used for an municipal purpose by the City and instead only represents an 
ongoing maintenance responsibility for the City; and 

WHEREAS, Lot 6 abutting the Alley and Norfleet Steet is triangular in shape and due to 
its unusual dimensions has limited buildability under the City Code; and 

WHEREAS, the owner of Lot 6, Poseidon Development Group LLC, (“Poseidon”) has 
made application to the City under § 15.2-2006 of the Code of Virginia, as amended, to vacate 
the portion of Alley along Lot 6 because it wishes to construct a home thereon; and 

WHEREAS, Poseidon submitted with its application a plat entitled “Plat Showing 
Disposition of a Portion of Alley Between Norfleet & Fontaine Streets Being Conveyed to 
Poseidon Development Group, LLC,” prepared by J.D. Vann Land Surveying and dated October 
12, 2021 (the “Plat”), which shows the Alley being added to Lot 6 up to the boundary of Lot 12 
and Lot 13, both of which are also owned by Poseidon; and 

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 15.2-2006 of the Code of Virginia, the City of Franklin, 
Virginia is authorized, and so desires, to vacate those portions of the Alley as describe herein. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED by the Council for the City of Franklin, 
Virginia at its regular meeting on this 28th day of August, 2023 as follows: 

1. An application has been made by Poseidon Development Group LLC to vacate 
the Alley, more particularly described as: 

All that portion of the alley intersecting Norfleet Street prior to Norfleet Street’s 
intersection with Fontaine Street, located within the jurisdictional limits of the City of 
Franklin, Virginia, containing 0.026 acres, more or less, and depicted as “Additional 
Alley” on that certianplat entitled “Plat Showing Disposition of a Portion of Alley 
Between Norfleet & Fontaine Streets Being Conveyed to Poseidon Development Group, 
LLC,” prepared by J.D. Vann Land Surveying and dated October 12, 2021 (the “Plat”), 
which is attached hereto as Exhibit A and incorporated herein by reference. 

2. The above-referenced Alley is hereby vacated as requested by Poseidon;  

3. Poseidon shall prepare a certified and sealed copy of the Plat acceptable to be 
recorded as Exhibit A to this ordinance; 

http://www.franklinva.com/
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4. The Clerk of the City Council is hereby directed to forward a certified copy of 
this ordinance with the Plat to the Clerk of the Circuit Court of Southampton County, for 
recordation among the said County land records; and 

5. This ordinance is effective upon adoption. 

 

 

 

______________________________ 
Clerk to City Council 

 
  

http://www.franklinva.com/


_________________________________________________________________________ 

207 W. 2nd Ave, Franklin, VA 23851 
Telephone: (757) 562-8508 Fax: (757) 562-7982 

City Web Site: www.franklinva.com  

EXHIBIT A 
 

PLAT 

http://www.franklinva.com/
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Office of the City Manager 

Amanda C. Jarratt 
August 24, 2023 
 
To:  Franklin City Council 
 
From:  Amanda C. Jarratt, City Manager 
 
Reference:  City Manager’s Report  
  
General Updates  

• Staff continues to work on the various capital projects approved by City Council. 
o The staff committee for the Armory Project consists of Chad Edwards, Sammara Green, and Lin 

Darden. Carlee Gurskiy will also be involved.  Camp Community College and other community 
partners will offer feedback throughout the design process.  Staff has now participated in three 
webinars with HUD about our grant award.  Kimley Horne has been hired to navigate the HUD 
Grant process as mentioned in the previous City Council meeting.   

o The staff committee for the courthouse renovation project will consist of Chief Steve Patterson, Chad 
Edwards, and Lin Darden.  The judges, Clerk of Court, and Sherriff’s Department in addition to other 
stakeholders will be consulted throughout the design process. The judges were not available on July 
17th and I awaiting a date.      

o The staff committee met regarding Riverwalk Park.   
 The kayak design is underway. Survey is complete for the kayak launch additional area. We 

will incorporate this into the site plans. 
 Kayak launch design underway. 
 Flood study (no-rise study) underway. Not all bridge crossings requested from City are 

available. Awaiting completion of kayak launch to update. 
 At the moment we’re currently awaiting the final site plan and kayak launch design before we 

can move forward with the Joint Permit Application for the VMRC and Corps permits. Once 
we have the final design in hand, we can prepare the required impacts mapping and update 
details relating to the VMRC component of the application. It should take us around 2 weeks 
to finalize the application after the plans are received.  

• Staff continues to work with DHCD and Summit Engineering on the Laurel Street CDBG Grant. Client 
intake and income verifications have begun and contracts are about to be issued.  There may be a funding 
shortage so the Management Team is investigating other sources of funds potentially including HOME Funds.   

• Staff continues to meet with regional partners to discuss next steps on the regional radio system as well as 
violence and crime prevention.   

• Staff continues to work with Court Services and our other locality partners for both short and long term 
solutions to the juvenile detention situation.  

• The Literary Loan process continues with Franklin City Public Schools.  A new contractor has been selected 
to assist the schools.  The project estimates originally provided are not accurate and the project is estimated 
to cost an additional $3M.  We are working with the school system to phase the project and Davenport to 

mailto:ajarratt@franklinva.com
http://www.franklinva.com/
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develop a plan of finance.    The Literary Loan was approved and we are working with our partners to complete 
the process.   

• City Council held a retreat on March 2nd.  The following topics were discussed and will be worked on by staff: 
o Food Trucks 

 A draft of updated regulations is being drafted by staff for review by the Planning Commission 
and Franklin City Council.   

o Increased Code Enforcement 
 Staff is working on a demolition plan for the posted unsafe structures.  We are putting a plan 

in place to prepare for high grass season.  We are working with legal to draft updated 
ordinances for parking and vehicles.  

o Communication with Franklin City Public Schools 
 We held a joint meeting with Franklin City Public Schools on March 30th.  Additional meetings 

are being scheduled to maintain communication.    
o Increased focus and investment in Public Safety 

 Additional positions are included in the FY 24 budget.  The updated radio system project is 
moving to Phase 2.   

o Historic District 
 Staff is reviewing the ordinance that is in place and providing a list of the individuals that need 

to be appointed.  Staff is waiting on appointments from Franklin City Council.    
o Youth 

 Working on updated youth programming and additional partnerships.  
  The College Drive park build was a success and is now open to the public.  A variety of 

upcoming activities for youth are planned for the remainder of the summer.   
o Special Tax Districts 

 Under discussion and research ongoing.  
o Camp Community College Partnerships  

 Under discussion.  
o Improved Communication with the Public through various means  

 A review of the PEG Channel and necessary equipment purchases are underway.  Staff is 
working to update City Clips.  Staff is researching other best practices. An Instagram page has 
been created.   

 
 
Upcoming Community Events 

• Every Wednesday Franklin Cruise In   
• October 3rd- National Night Out  
• September 29th and 30th  - Fall Festival 
• October 21st - Trick or Trot 5k Run 
• December 1st- Holiday Parade 
• December 2nd - Elf Parade & Holiday Market 

 
 

mailto:ajarratt@franklinva.com
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DELINQUENT MEALS & LODGING TAX REPORT AS OF AUGUST 21, 2023 

FOR JUNE 2023   

 (DUE JULY 20, 2023) 

MEALS TAX 

BUSINESS NAME: MONTH DELINQUENT: TOTAL MONTHS 
CORNER OF SOUTH                                        JUNE 2023 1 
   
   
   
   

 

LODGING TAX 

BUSINESS NAME: MONTH DELINQUENT: TOTAL MONTHS 
   
   
   

ALL LODGING TAX RETURNS ARE CURRENT 
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